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A MESSAGE FROM THE MASTER 
THE SECRETARY'S CORNER 

On the second week of Octo-
ber, The Grand Lodge of Cali-
fornia will hold its annual com-
munication in San Francisco. 
Any Master Mason in good 
standing may attend its meet-
ings but cannot vote. This year, 
Las Palmas will be represented 
by the three top officers of the 
lodge, the Master, Sr. Warden, 
and Jr. Warden. A report will be given to the Lodge by 
the Jr. Warden at the next stated meeting. 

Bro. Harvey Wimer, our tiler, is home recuperat-
ing and is looking for visitors. Our Bro. Chet Snyder 
is at Hope Manor and would also enjoy visitors. Bro. 
Geo. Posson, P.M., is filling in for Bro. Harvey as 
tiler and doing a fine job. Don't worry, Harvey, your 
job is secure. The officers will be changing to regular 
tuxedos for our degree work starting Oct. 5, 1972. 

The 25-year presentations will be held on Novem-
ber 16. Past Masters night will be in November; the 
date will be announced later. 

Bethel 439 will have an enchilada dinner at Las 
Palmas Lodge on Oct. 10 between 5:30 p.m. and 7:30 
p.m. Here is our chance to support this youth group 
which is raising money for its different expenses. 

Fraternally 

Ralph Saroyan, Master 

CALENDAR 	  

Oct. 5 	1st Degree - Winter dress for officers 

Oct. 12 	Dark. Grand Lodge Week 

Oct. 19 	Stated Meeting - Dinner with our Dates 

Oct. 26 	2nd Degree 

Nov. 2 	1st Degree 

WATCH FRESNO BEE FOR ANY CHANGES 

The officers of your Lodge 
are in full serving again follow-
ing a 2-month summer rest of 
Degree work. Last month 4 
First Degrees and 2 Second De-
grees were conferred. Come 
out and join us; your Worship-
ful Master Ralph Saroyan would 
be pleased as well as his offi-
cers and particularly the candi-
dates. You too would enjoy the evening in again seeing 
old friends and meeting new ones. 

It has been necessary to reschedule our annual 25-
year pin presentation night to Thursday, November 16. 
We had originally set this event for October 19th; but 
circumstances have forced us to move it up to our 
Stated Meeting in November. Please mark your cal-
endars to attend to witness a number of our members 
that have reached this milestone in their Masonic lives. 
There will also be for the same evening 4-5 year pin 
presentations; which will be a big "double main event". 
The recipients of these memorable pins; I know would 
be very happy for your attendance. 

For some time I have wished to compile a "Trade 
Business Roster" file. Many times I have been asked 
by members if I knew a member of our Lodge who 
operated an Electrical, Plumbing, Automotive Repairs, 
Cement work, etc. type of business. I have referred 
them as much as possible. 

To those operating trade businesses, if you wish to 
so inform me, I will compile a card index file of your 
trade and refer to you on requests that I would receive 
for anything in your field of endeavor. Many Brethren 
like to trade with one of their own and I will be pleased 
to be of assistance to you and them. 

I will look forward to hearing from you and to seeing 
you in "My Lodge and Yours," Las Palmas. 

Norm S. Foley, P.M., Secretary 

IN MEMORIAM 

Arct .°:-.!'...Scifington, P.M. 
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